October 18, 2006
To the blending co-workers in the Lord’s recovery,

We thank the Lord for His recovery and the leadership under the ministry of the age. As
the elders in the church in Atlanta we felt to write you brothers and express our deep
appreciation and support for the recent warning letter to all the saints in the Lord’s
recovery. Our feeling is that this warning is a healthy inoculation to all of us here in
Atlanta and it strengthens the “one trumpet sound” in the Lord’s recovery.

Upon returning from the ITERO in Whistler, we felt led of the Lord to take the following
action:

® In our elder’s fellowship, we re-read the warning letter and prayed regarding
the dissemination of this warning to the saints in Atlanta and throughout the
recovery.

® On October 13 we read all three of the letters written by the 21 blending co-
workers to Titus Chu, and the warning letter, with the fulltime campus team
serving in Atlanta.

® On Lord’s Day, October 15, after the Lord’s Table meeting, we passed out the
warning letter from the blending co-workers to the saints. As the brothers and
sisters read along, the six elders in the church in Atlanta stood and read the
following to the congregation:

o The letter entitled “A Special Fellowship with the Saints in the Lord’s
Recovery Concerning Certain Letters from Twenty-one of the Blending
Co-workers to Brother Titus Chu in 2005 and 2006”.

o The third letter from the blending co-workers to Titus Chu (dated June 27,
2006.)

o The letter entitled, “A Warning to all the Saints and all the Churches in the
Lord’s Recovery Concerning Titus Chu and those who Promote and
Disseminate his Divisive Teachings, Publications, Practices, and Views.”

We testified to the saints that our public reading of these letters was our expression of
agreement with the warning and our absolute oneness with the blending co-workers in the
Lord’s recovery. After the reading of the letters the saints responded with strong,
positive prayer for the Lord’s recovery.

Brothers, we are so grateful for your faithfulness to the Lord’s recovery and the ministry
of the age. We will continue to stand with you brothers in prayer for the building up of
the Body of Christ.

Your brothers in the church in Atlanta, ,
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